GREYSTOKE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES

6.30 pm Monday 4th March 2019
Patients Present:

John Walton

Tricia Walker

Patrick Lavery





Denise Shute

Ashley Shute

Karen Herne
Surgery Representation:
Jenni Dollman
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	Apologies: JA, KT, NB
Chair:  John Walton
Introductions:  New Member, Karen Herne
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	Minutes of the previous meeting
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	Matters Arising

1. Liaison with neighbouring PPGs.

Next meeting planned for Friday 22nd Feb at 4.00 pm, Spetchells Centre, 58 Front St, Prudhoe NE42 5AA.  Group keen to pursue this Northumberland approach and will attend February meeting.  Group also keen to retain autonomy.  KT also advised she would circulate a youtube video of how NHS funding flows which may be interesting / links to CCG.  JW to feedback from Prudhoe meeting:  next meeting proposed for May 2019.  JW to email PPG Chairs and JD to share with Northumberland Practices.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DEARD4I3xtE​
2. TW to get in touch with KEVI and enquire if any younger people would be interested in joining the PPG.  This has been mentioned in Assembly but so far, no interest has been shown.  TR and JD to produce posters / leaflets for Mother and Toddler Groups General Notice Boards.  Leave until New Year.  Fresh poster for Reception and Greystoke Gazette.  TW has list of toddler groups.  Posters needed.  JD to contact TW.

3. Standard Letters – would anyone like the task of reviewing / commenting on our standard letters to ensure they’re patient friendly?  NB kindly offered to help.  JD to contact NB.  To include dementia letter (patient feedback).
4. A volunteer at the Buffalo Community Centre at Blyth is looking into the prospect of starting up a BHF (British Heart Foundation) support group for heart patients and their families.  The nearest BHF support group is in Newcastle with no groups in the Northumberland or local area.  I’m keen to find out if there is enough interest from heart patients and their families who live in the local areas to see if a support group is viable.  Would you be so kind to pass on this email to your patient participation group or any other local groups that you believe would be interest so that I may gauge interest in starting a BHF support group in this area based at the Buffalo Community Centre.  Thank you for your help with this matter in advance. Chris Judson.  Volunteer Marketing Co-ordinator.  Buffalo Community Centre.  JD to contact Chris and enquire what exactly the group will do.
5. Allanah Mason, Locality Coordinator – new in post, to support care coordinators / directed self-help for patients.  Would like to visit / make contact with group.  Happy to invite to May 2019 meeting.  AM confirmed May attendance.  AM currently mapping community and health assets, to be promoted via an app / website.
6. Roundabout / Junction Works – JW has been advised that works are anticipated later in the year.

7. Invite Audrey Barton from CCG Communication Team to March meeting to understand links between Northumberland PPGs and CCG.
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	NHS UK Patient Feedback

None received since last meeting.
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	Any Other Business

1. Healthwatch Northumberland Annual Survey - In February and March, Healthwatch Northumberland conducts its annual survey asking the people of Northumberland their views on all aspects of health and social care.  This gives us valuable information about where to focus our work.  We share this information in our annual report so that service providers can reflect, gain an insight into public opinion and improve their services in the future.  We do not identify services outright but do give a flavour of what is happening in the localities.  We are hoping that we can do this survey face to face with some of your patients between the start of February and mid-March 2019.  We would arrange with you to visit your practice, have an information stand and leave further surveys for distribution amongst patients if you were agreeable.  Attended surgery on Tuesday 26th March and had good response from patients in waiting area.  Spare questionnaires also on reception desks.

2. Phone System – feedback received, phone lines busy and message irritating.  JD advised we need to promote the District Nurse number as this is a separate service provided for our patients by Community Health.  The Prescription Line is also a separate phone number and it is hoped in time, when patients are used to using the separate phone line, that this section of the message can be dropped.  JD also advised that line capacity was increased when the new appointment system was implement 2 years ago, along with the number of admin to answer the calls.  Recently, there have been National and Regional faults which haven’t helped patients getting through to the practice.  JD to monitor.
3. Notices within the Health Centre – some notices still advising of Christmas Opening Times:  JD to have Greystoke area checked and advise Northumbria Reception and GHL.

4. Advanced Nurse Practitioner and MSK Practitioners:  2 new posts to assist with capacity.  Musculoskeletal Practitioners will be in post from April 2019 and we’re currently interviewing for the ANP post.

5. AGM at next meeting.
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	Date and Time of the next meeting: Monday 13th May 2019 at 6.30 pm
Apologies:  PL
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	List of PPG Meetings

(usually 1st Monday of month, every 2 months) at 6.30 pm:

1st July 2019

2nd Sept 2019

4th November 2019


	


